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 Dear sisters,
Just a couple of weeks ago we began this congregational meeting, the VIII G.C is ready to face the  first challenge: to celebrate our General Conference online; to experience that it is possible to reflect, dialogue, work, evaluate, promote, "... Walk together" through the means that the present technique offers us; the Covid19 has awakened other capacities and possibilities in us.
But that was the first challenge, the entrance door; because the biggest challenge, beyond the “telematic mode”, was not to block our disposition to open and listen to the Spirit. ... because we want to be women transformed by the newness of the Spirit! Thanks be to God to each one of you and to the entire Adorers family who have accompanied us with their prayers and affection!
 Perhaps, we will remember this VIII GC as the Conference of the year of Coronavirus; but hopefully we remember it as the Conference that eagerly sought to overcome good intentions in the proposals and sought decisively and without fear the answers, although small ... a sign of something new or different, that were carriers of novelty, seeds of hope whose fruits, from now on we will all grow in the congregation today. 
We have recognized ourselves as pilgrims, on the way and in search, as the Trasna poem says:
“… Ahead, the fog hid the track. Why not calmly return along the familiar path? Why remain a pilgrim?
 Sisters, we are facing a new scenario that is and will continue to be a challenge for all; We are in times of uncertainty, apparently in a precarious reality and in a time of decline, but we trust that the strength of the Spirit that accompanied and guided Saint Micaela continues today to encourage our entire congregational family, above all it helps us to face the great crossroads that we have ahead of us : that of overcoming all kinds of dispersion of forces and working together to strengthen the Communion, from a global vision and for the future, because that is what the globalized and interconnected world in which we live demands of us.
We have a great treasure; the richness from our experience of Adoration that  allows us to look in another way and transcend reality ... the forest is bigger. From that gaze we discover that a Kairos challenges our faith and our hope. Pope Francis invites us to hope ... which is daring , knows how to look beyond, what can narrow the horizon to open up to great ideals that make life more beautiful and dignified”(Fratelli Tutti, p. 48)
The XXX GC. He invited us to allow ourselves to be transformed by the newness of the Spirit. From that point of view, we have evaluated and defined what has  to occupy our forces and what do  we must strengthen and improve for the next three years. It is not our desire, it is God who wants and sends us to be, ready to work as one, because the Congregation is all of us , one single body that we must strengthen  concretely.
Dear sisters, let us return to our realities ready to continue being pilgrims, always on the way. We have to work to "Build a body for Mission" (Doc.VII CG p.15) We must not wait for others, we are the ones we were waiting for, indeed, no one will do what we have to do today.
Hand in hand with Mary, on the day that the Church remembers her presentation to the temple, there once again God shows us his predilection for simple and the vulnerable to "do great things", as in Her, the woman chosen to " beget in her womb ”her beloved Son and give him up for the Life of the world.
Let us feel ourselves bearers of "those seeds of new life" small seeds that God wants us to germinate among all of us in our communities and projects, in the lives of women and laity with whom we make our way wherever we are so that something new that we desire can emerge. Starting from: different style of leadership, that really accompanies and “care for life”, that promotes the journey together with the laity and the Shared Mission and with an eye on “the women” to whom we are being sent.
We are the daughters of Micaela, who showed us with her life and  "limited  strength and resources ... did not prevent her from sowing and growing the mission entrusted to her ... Together let's say with her ...” and if God wants it, should I stop doing it? Even if it costs me my life ... I will! “Let’s be like her ... "accomplices of the Spirit".
Through the hand of these two great women, Maria and Micaela, I want to present to the Lord the work of these days:
We ask Mary to help us to bear fruits that are Good News for the lives of the sisters, the communities, for the entire congregational family.
We ask Micaela to continue accompanying us and transmit us with her passionate love, her audacity and total trust in Him, to be present and alive.
I want to thank Sr. Marian Murcia, who has done so well the service of facilitator and moderator in the work of the Conference. Also big thanks to the editorial team, the secretary and the translator: Elisa, Gaby, Toñi and Rita.
I wish you a “symbolic happy return”. It is not a farewell: we continue together on our way ... Thanks to each one of you.                                                            
 H Teresa Valenzuela.
Rome, November 21, 2020.
